
The History of OLA
1948  A small meeting was held in a local firehouse 
to discuss the need for a Catholic Church in 
Carmichael. The Diocese purchased 10 acres of land 
for $5,000. 

In two years, $70,000 was raised to build the 
Church. As part of the fundraising efforts, the 
Country Fair was born.

1950  Fr. Thomas Bannon was appointed the first 
pastor and the church was named Our Lady of the 
Assumption in honor of the pronouncement by 
Pope Pius XII of the dogma of the Assumption. 

Parishioners attended Mass in the old Rainbow 
Theatre during construction.

1952  Our Lady of the Assumption Church was 
dedicated.

1954  Construction for the OLA Parish School 
began.

1955  Our Lady of the Assumption School was 
dedicated and welcomed 138 students and two 
nuns from IBVM came to run it. A convent and a 
chapel were completed to accommodate more 
teachers.

1960  OLA School was completed with a 16-room 
campus.

1966  A new and larger Church was constructed at 
the cost of $500,000.  

1993  Thanks to a generous estate donation from 
John Kelleher, St. John’s Hall and Seton Hall were 
constructed.

2011  The former convent was converted into 
classrooms and became the home of the new OLA 
Preschool and Transitional-Kindergarten Program.

OLA Today
With a rich history at its foundation, Our Lady of 
the Assumption Parish has grown to become a 
vibrant and active faith community.  Many OLA 
parishioners participate in various liturgical, 
spiritual, service and social ministries.  They are 
dedicated to serving the people of God and to help 
meet the needs of the poor in the local community 
through special groups like:

• St. Vincent de Paul Society, Family Promise
• Knights of Columbus, Legion of Mary
• Catholic Faith Formation, Youth Group Leaders

For generations, Our Lady of the Assumption Parish 
has been a sacramental home and a beacon of light 
to the community, honoring what the founders 
faithfully built.

FULFILLING THE PROMISE CAMPAIGN A GIVING COMMUNITY

PHASE 1 (2008-2012)
• $3.1MM pledged, 98% of pledges came in.

• Church brought up to liturgical and ADA standards. Significant upgrades to roof,
windows, walkways, parking, flooring and the altar.

• OLA School renovated, all classes included.  Science Lab added.  School made more
energy efficient, secure, tech-ready, and ADA compliant.
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New Parish Hall/Preschool

New Youth Center/Extended Care

Nancy Affinito and her husband Mario came to OLA 20 years 

ago. They enjoyed going to 9:30 Mass. One day they were at 

a reception in the gym and couldn’t move because it was so 

crowded.  Mario turned to Nancy and said “OLA needs a new 

Hall…” Mario passed away in 2015, but Nancy remembered his 

wishes. Nancy has pledged $1.5 Million to the campaign, the 

most generous pledge ever given to any parish campaign in 

the Diocese of Sacramento. Nancy says, “The Parish needs a 

Hall. It will bring a lot of happiness to a lot of people.” 

Thank you, Nancy!

The Brothers Family came to OLA 18 years 
ago, and look forward to seeing their fourth 
child graduate in 2019. Kelly and Augusta are 
chairing the campaign. “This is a true Parish 
asset.  It will also help ensure the long-term 
viability of the school, which is the most 
effective pipeline to bring new families into 
the Parish. Please help ensure the survival of 
OLA for the next 50 years!”

PHASE 2 (2018-2020)

• $6MM goal

• New Parish Hall to be built, which will include regulation basketball
court, raised stage, pull-out bleachers, kitchen, and meeting rooms.

• New OLA Preschool to be built, capable of serving up to 60 children,
with its own entrance on west side of campus.

• Old Hall to be renovated as OLA Youth Center.  It will house the OLA
Youth group and the OLA Extended Care Program.

• New soundwall, fire line, and parking to be added.

The Lucchetti Family 
came to OLA 8 years ago 
and have made a very 
generous donation to the 
campaign.  “It is up to 
each of us to help sustain 
our Catholic schools 
and Parishes. We simply 
want future families to be 
able to enjoy this great 
community like we have!”

“Great communities like OLA 
deserve a Parish Hall where 
kids can play and friends can 
meet. I was privileged to grow 
up in OLA Parish and want 
families in the future to have 
the same great experience the 
McGinness family enjoyed!”

John McGinness
Retired Sheriff

“OLA is blessed with a wonderful facility. 
However we must periodically invest in it to 
remain current and vibrant. I urge my fellow 
parishioners to contribute what you can to 
realize the dream of our new multi-purpose 
facility.”

Juan C. Yñiguez
President
Pastoral Council

Marylee and Jerry Johnson have 
been active parishioners at OLA 
since 1972. Marylee is currently the 
President of St. Vincent de Paul.  
“It will be wonderful to have a 
beautiful Parish Hall to adequately 
accommodate all of our activities; 
Sacraments, dinners, weddings, 
funeral receptions, and school 
events. What a blessing!”

“My husband and I have been 
parishioners of Our Lady of the 
Assumption since 2005.  It is a 
vibrant, welcoming, and faith-
filled community.  The icing on 
the cake for me is that I have 
been teaching eighth grade 
at OLA for ten years, and two 
of our granddaughters attend 
OLA.  We look forward to 
seeing the new hall built. It will be a tremendous addition to the 
Our Lady of the Assumption community.”

Joan and Greg Smith




